Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
					Monthly Board Meeting
April 12, 2023


Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, April 12, 2023 at the front clubhouse.  Curt Delong President opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by Curt. The board members present were Curt DeLong-President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Albert Erdmann-Director and Roger Herbert-Director and Estelle Deneumoustier-Director. Dawn Hughes-Vice President was absent.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on March 8, 2023. A motion was made by Albert to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report:
Georgia read Financial Report for March, 2023. All account balances were read. The total was $13,690.96.  A motion was made by Roger to accept the Financial Report as read, second for approval by Estelle.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the April activity meeting. A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Mary. All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business:

· Curt brought in a 35 page report on the renovation/construction process of the culvert/bridge. Curt thanked Mary Santana for her diligent efforts with finding out the information online as to the status of the process of the reconstruction. We were able to see the steps made for permit requests. ELS could do better with moving the process along and maintaining communication with both the construction companies and the residents as to any and all new updates.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Curt reminded the residents that management will shut the water off all day on May 23, 2023 for cleaning of the well water tanks.
· A discussion opened regarding guests winning gift card bingo after Ice Cream Social. ELS sponsors resident activities with a monthly stipend. A vote was taken for residents only being able to play and win Ice Cream Social Bingo. The tally was 5 yay and 1 nay. This action will be implemented at next month’s Ice Cream Social.
· A discussion occurred regarding newsletter space for resident business cards. The board present agreed to continue the pricing of $2.50 per month for any resident whom wishes to advertise in the Starlight Ranch newsletter.
· Albert updated us on who would be opening and locking the gates to the culvert when necessary. Albert found that Orange County will be operating the gates. Albert will investigate and initiate a public records request to find out what conditions and protocol would be as to who would be responsible for notification on the opening the culvert gates to prevent flooding in a storm.

A motion was by Curt to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:31 PM.

Next meeting May 10, 2023 at 6:00 PM
